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LOCAL AGENCY FORMATION COMMISSION 2
SPECIAL DISTRICTS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
DECEMBER 19, 2014 MEETING

There being a quorum present, the meeting was convened at 9:30 a.m., by Chairman
Tom Pocklington (Bonita-Sunnyside FPD). Attending were: Committee Members —
Gary Arant (Valley Center MWD), Gary Croucher (Otay WD), Judy Hanson (Leucadia
WWD), John Pastore (Rancho Santa Fe CSD), Augie Scalzitti (Padre Dam MWD),
Janine Sarti (Palomar Health) (left at 10:40 a.m.), Dennis Shepard (North County
Cemetery District), Terry Thomas (South Bay ID) and Kimberly Thorner (Olivenhain
MWD). Absent were: Committee Members: Bill Haynor (Whispering Palms CSD),
and Margarette Morgan (Vista FPD). Others Attending: Harry Ehrlich, LAFCO
Consultant; Michael Ott, LAFCO Executive Officer; Tom Kennedy, General Manager,
Rainbow MWD; Adriana Ochoa, Rainbow MWD Legal Counsel; and Brian Brady,
General Manager, Fallbrook PUD.

Item 2
Approval of Minutes of March 21, 2014

ON MOTION of Terry Thomas, seconded by Kimberly Thorner, and approved
unanimously by the Committee members present. The Committee dispensed with
reading the March 21, 2014 minutes and approved said minutes.

Item 3
Consultant’'s Recommended Agenda Revisions

Harry Ehrlich indicated there are no revisions to the Agenda Items presented at today’s
meeting.

Item 4
Public Comment

There were no members of the public requesting to speak.

Item 5
Review Draft Fallbrook PUD/Rainbow MWD Reorganization Report

Harry Ehrlich indicated Michael Ott, LAFCO’s Executive Officer will provide a
PowerPoint presentation related to the Fallbrook Public Utilities District (PUD)/ Rainbow
Municipal Water District (MWD) Reorganization Draft Report. Mr. Ott explained some of
the LAFCO rules and the role of the Advisory Committee to the members/attendees.
Before presenting this item, he requested any of the committee members who were
present to indicate if they have are any conflicts and would like to abstain from voting on
this Agenda ltem. Gary Arant, Valley Center MWD, and John Pastore, Rancho Santa



Fe CSD, both members have conflicts and requested to abstain from voting on this
item. Mr. Oft also requested input from the Committee after the presentation and
informed them that their recommendations will be presented to the Commission.

Michael Ott presented an overview of the proposal initiated by Fallbrook PUD for a
reorganization submitted to LAFCO. The reorganization involves dissolution of the
Rainbow MWD, annexation of the territory within the Rainbow MWD to Fallbrook PUD;
and expansion of Fallbrook PUD latent sewer powers authority to cover the Rainbow
MWD'’s territory and associated sphere of influence and service review changes.

Mr. Oftt indicated the two districts had previously operated under a prior cooperative
Joint Powers Authority (JPA) in 2013. He informed the Committee that the
reorganization was first initiated with LAFCO by the Fallbrook PUD’s Board of Directors
in March 2014 and then in April 2014 after a public hearing was held per Govt. Code
Section 56824.12.

Mr. Ott summarized the LAFCO issues covered in the staff report. He stated, the
LAFCO Preliminary Staff Report was distributed for extended public review until August
1, 2014, and 396 letters of opposition and 23 letters of support have been received
since then. Mr. Ott informed the Committee that Rainbow MWD filed a Resolution of
Objection with LAFCO.

Mr. Ott requested input from the Committee to assist LAFCO staff and the Commission
in making an informed decision on whether to approve, disapprove, or modify the
proposed reorganization. Mr. Ott also requested the Committee’s advice on three
subject areas: (1) Financial and Service Feasibility; (2) Proposed Governance Structure;
and (3) Treatment of Rainbow MWD’s Objections. ¥ The Committee was asked to
address these three primary policy level issues and other issues deemed important.

Dr. Brian Brady, General Manager of Fallbrook PUD gave a PowerPoint presentation on
the background of the joint reorganization study, JPA formed by the two agencies to
reduce costs through functional consolidation and the eventual breakdown of the JPA in
April 2014. Dr. Brady stressed that Fallbrook PUD was seeking to improve the service
capability to the property owners and customers in the area and to reduce costs of
capital and operations.

Tom Kennedy, General Manager of Rainbow MWD introduced Adriana Ochoa, Legal
Counsel to Rainbow MWD who gave a short presentation of concerns for the process of
reorganization and possible voter representation if the at-large election method were to
be utilized. Mr. Kennedy then gave a PowerPoint presentation stressing local
governance, representation and that no local government agency should be forced by
another to be dissolved or taken over without its concurrence (the Rainbow MWD Board
opposes the reorganization proposal). Mr. Kennedy agreed that the Fallbrook PUD
Reorganization is financially feasible but indicated he could not identify what the extent
of the savings would be from the analysis in LAFCO staff report.



Subsequent to the staff presentations, the Committee discussion was opened and on
each of the three policy questions, comments taken:

1. a. Service summary and financial discussion, is the reorganization feasible?
Dennis Shepard felt the reorganization is financially feasible; Kimberly
Thorner and Gary Croucher concurred. Terry Thomas stated she has
concerns whether all financial issues had been identified?

b. Are there further financial issues that require further review? Other than Ms.
Thomas' concern, none were identified.

2. a. If reorganization is approved, would a governing board of four elected by
territory and three at-large be appropriate?

A majority of the committee stated support for a large board, probably seven or even
nine, as a PUD with as many possible to be elected by territory area. Kimberly Thorner
asked if it were possible for an alternative governance structure to be considered that
would aliow all members of the Board to be elected by territory area (division). Staff
advised that this would be researched.

3. a. Regarding Rainbow MWD's objections, which have merit?

Most of the committee stated that the fundamental issues of operating cost savings and
efficiency were valid and Rainbow MWD objections regarding costs were not
substantiated. Dennis Shepard and Kimberly Thorner believed the analysis showed
potential ongoing savings. Gary Croucher referred to prior efforts and savings of the
JPA. Most felt that with more time, added savings areas might be identified.

b. If majority of Rainbow’s objections have merit, should LAFCO deny the
proposal? None of the committee stated support for this concern. Terry
Thomas stated concern that not just voters but “stakeholders” such as
businesses and conservation groups be encouraged to review and give input
to the proposal.

c. & d. Should the reorganization still be denied due to Rainbow’s strong objections?

The majority of the committee stated support for the two organizations to continue
discussions of their interests and concerns to see if a solution could be found benefitting
both organizations. If savings can be verified this should be continued to be considered.

e. If approved by LAFCO and a protest is submitted, should LAFCO require the
election be held in both Fallbrook PUD and Rainbow areas, and counted
separately or in the combined areas?

A majority of the committee stated support for the election to be held in both areas if the
protest were in both areas; in one area if only a protest there. Several committee



members asked that this issue be further discussed and clarified if a solution to the
objection is not identified.

f. If LAFCO approves the reorganization and a protest election is ordered, should
the Fallbrook PUD be required to pay the related election costs? A majority of
the committee stated support that the proponent, Fallbrook PUD, should pay all
election costs. One committee member, Augie Scalzitti, asked that this issue be
further clarified in the staff analysis.

At the close of the discussion, a strong majority of the committee stated their hope and
expectation that the parties, including LAFCO, continue to hold discussions on possible
alternatives and solutions to the proposal and objections.

It was stated by LAFCO staff that this issue may be brought back to the SDAC for an
update, probably on February 20, 2015. Executive Officer, Michael Ott offered to
convene a meeting of the Fallbrook PUD and Rainbow MWD to facilitate a compromise
between the two districts.

The members present voted unanimously to concur with the comments made during the
discussion on this item and for LAFCO to receive them.

Item 6
Selection of Chair and Vice Chair for 2015

The members present nominated Kimberly Thorner as the Committee Chair and Judy
Hanson as the Vice Chair for 2015.

On motion by Gary Croucher and seconded by Dennis Shepard, and carried
unanimously to approve the appointments of Kimberly Thorner as the Committee
Chairperson and Judy Hanson as the Vice Chairperson for 2015.

Item 7
Consider Action to Nominate Two Persons to fill Vacancies for 2015

Harry Ehrlich informed the committee members that currently there are four vacancies
that need to be filled. The Committee approved the establishment of a subcommittee:
Tom Pocklington; Judy Hansen; and Augie Scalzitti to review and make
recommendations to fill the existing vacancies. Gary Croucher requested consideration
of the two existing alternate candidates.

There being no further business to come before the Special Districts Advisory
Committee, it was noted that the next meeting is tentatively planned for February 20,
2015, if a meeting is to be held. The meeting was adjourned at 11:49 a.m.

Ruth Arellano
Administrative Assistant
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February 20, 2015

TO: Special Districts Advisory Committee
FROM: Special Districts Consultant

Nominations Committee Recommendation to Fill Three
Advisory Committee Vacancies

SUBJECT:

Members of the Advisory Committee:

At the December 19, 2014 Special Districts Advisory Committee (SDAC)
meeting, the Committee established a Nominations Committee to consider
possible candidates to fill all or some of the four current vacancies. The
members of the Nominations Committee are Judy Hanson, Chair, Tom
Pocklington and Augie Scalzitti. The committee met by conference call on
January 20, 2015 to consider the identified candidates.

Four potential candidates from prior SDAC nominations processes were
identified.

Julianne Nygaard: Boardmember, Tri-Cities Healthcare District - term of
2012-16. She has prior experience on Carlsbad City Council, NCTD,
SANDAG and LAFCO.

Joel Scalzitti: Boardmember, Helix Water District-term 2012 - 16. Joel was
interviewed by the prior Nominating Committee in 2013 when only one
vacancy existed and was filled.

Greg Thomas: General Manager, Rincon del Diablo MWD - hired in 2013.
He has prior experience in the private sector engineering/project
management and with The US Marine Corps (retired Lt. Colonel) at Camp
Pendleton in Public Works function.

Betty Evans: Boardmember, Vallecitos Water District-term of 2012 - 16.
She has prior experience on San Marcos City Council, SANDAG, NCTD
and several local non-profits.



Each were contacted to confirm their current interest in being considered for the
vacancies. Only one, Betty Evans of Vallecitos WD, responded that due to increased
responsibilities on the Vallecitos Board of Directors, that she respectfully decided to not
serve at this time but would like to be considered in the future.

As a result of the discussion by the Nominations Committee, it was recommended to the
SDAC Chair that three candidates be appointed to the SDAC: Julianne Nygaard and
Joel Scalzitti for terms ending in 2016, and Greg Thomas for a term ending in 2015.
One vacancy is recommended to remain open until the next election process. This
recommendation was forwarded to Chairperson Thorner and she concurs with the
proposed action.

Therefore, it is recommended that:

The full Special Districts Advisory Committee confirm the appointment of three
candidates to fill vacancies on the committee with terms ending as noted as follows:

Greg Thomas - 2015
Julianne Nygaard — 2016
Joel Scalzitti — 2016

Respectfully submitted by:

Yudy

Judy Hansofp "~
Nominations Committee Chair
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February 20, 2015

TO: Special Districts Advisory Committee

Executive Officer
Local Government Consultant

FROM:

SUBJECT:  Status Report on Fallbrook PUD and Rainbow MWD

Reorganization

Background

This memorandum provides a status report to the December 19, 2014 Special
Districts Advisory Committee discussion regarding the proposed reorganization of
the Fallbrook Public Utility District (PUD) and Rainbow Municipal Water District
(MWD). At the December 19™ meeting, the committee acknowledged the existence
of substantial community opposition to the proposed reorganization, but concluded
that reorganization makes sense in terms of operational cost savings and efficiency.
The committee expressed hope that the affected agencies would cooperate and
continue to discuss possible alternatives and solutions in order to address the
objections. The Executive Officer offered to facilitate discussions and a compromise
in 2015.

Three ad hoc meetings were accordingly scheduled by LAFCO staff (Mike Ott and
Harry Ehrlich) with representatives of Fallbrook PUD (Brian Brady and PUD
President Don McDougal) and Rainbow MWD (Tom Kennedy and MWD President
Dennis Sanford) for January 12, 20, and 27, 2015. At the January 12" ad hoc
meeting, LAFCO staff made several requests of both Rainbow MWD and Fallbrook
PUD. Rainbow representatives were asked to respond to whether the full Rainbow
board would support increasing the size of the governing board of the reorganized
district from seven to nine members either permanently or temporarily, with 5-6
board seats subject to divisional elections. Fallbrook representatives were requested
to develop territorial unit maps showing a 9-member board with 5 to 6 seats subject
to divisional elections. The divisional maps were subsequently developed by
Fallbrook and forwarded to Rainbow staff, so that the ad hoc committee could
consider Rainbow's response on January 20"

The January 20" ad hoc meeting was subsequently canceled and postponed until
January 27" at the request of Rainbow MWD, so that the Rainbow ad hoc committee
members Kennedy and Sanford could first confer with additional members of the



Rainbow board. The January 27" meeting was then canceled and rescheduled to February 3 at
the request of Fallbrook ad hoc members Brady and McDougal, so that the entire ad hoc committee
could receive comments from the full Rainbow board. On behalf of the Rainbow MWD board,
Rainbow President Dennis Sanford sent a formal response to LAFCO staff on behalf of the full
board on January 29, 2015. The Fallbrook PUD verbally responded to Rainbow's January 29"
letter on February 3™, and a written response from Fallbrook was later sent to LAFCO staff on
February 4™. Copies of Rainbow’s and Fallbrook's letters are attached.

After holding two LAFCO ad hoc meetings between the Rainbow MWD and Fallbrook PUD,
agreement was reached on one matter — that being the existence of an impasse. LAFCO staff
offered to hold additional ad hoc meetings to further discuss the issues; however, both sides stated
that unless movement/compromise was equally made by both districts regarding governance
issues, that there would be no need for any additional ad hoc meetings. Based on these impasse
conditions, LAFCO staff has now begun finalization of an extensive staff report that will be
scheduled for LAFCO consideration later this year. Below are the issue areas that were discussed
at LAFCO’s January 12" and February 3™ ad hoc meetings.

Governance

Fallbrook PUD has proposed a governance structure for the reorganized PUD to be comprised of
seven members with 4 members elected by territorial unit (division) and 3 members at-large.
Rainbow MWD has consistently indicated throughout the reorganization process that it opposes any
at-large component of Fallbrook PUD’s proposed governance structure. On January 12" LAFCO
staff requested Rainbow to consider an alternative to Fallbrook’s proposal that would increase the
total number of directors of the reorganized district to nine members with 5-6 members elected by
territorial unit. On February 39, Rainbow MWD reiterated its opposition to any governance
alternative that had an at-large governance component.

Reorganization Alternatives

Rainbow MWD offered two alternatives for Fallbrook PUD to consider regarding the proposed
reorganization: (1) Reorganization of Fallbrook PUD into a Municipal Water District, and/or (2)
Reconstitution/reactivation of the North County JPA for functional consolidation purposes. On
February 3, 2015, the Fallbrook PUD reiterated its opposition to the modification of the
reorganization that would involve changing the principal act for the successor agency from a Public
Utility District to a Municipal Water District. Fallbrook stated that the broad latent powers available
to Public Utility Districts versus the more limited powers available to Municipal Water Districts
conforms to the historic and future service needs of the community. Regarding the reactivation of
the JPA, the Fallbrook PUD expressed reservation and opposition to reactivating the JPA based on
Rainbow’s assertion that a third general manager (e.g., Executive Director) would need to be hired
at an additional expense to run the JPA.

Groundwater Management

Rainbow MWD claimed that a Municipal Water District has the requisite powers to best manage
groundwater resources and replenishment. The Fallbrook PUD disputed Rainbow’s claim that the
water code explicitly allows the Rainbow MWD to engage in water replenishment activities. The
Fallbrook PUD also indicated that AB 3030 authorizes any local agency (MWDs and PUDs) to
manage groundwater resources, despite what may be included in the principal act of the agency.
Fallbrook also stated that the groundwater claims made by Rainbow are invalid because
groundwater management authorities are granted to any local agency via AB 3030.



Conclusion

In summary, three ad hoc meetings were scheduled by LAFCO staff for the purpose of encouraging
the Rainbow MWD and Fallbrook PUD to resolve differences and discuss possible alternatives to
the proposed reorganization. While LAFCO staff has been and will continue to be available to
facilitate future meetings, both districts believe that an impasse exists and that future meetings are
unnecessary. Consequently, the next step in the process will be to schedule the reorganization
proposal for LAFCO consideration. A hearing schedule has not been developed, but it is
anticipated that a LAFCO hearing will be held within six months. As the advisory committee is
aware, LAFCO has expansive authority and can make a decision regarding the reorganization —
even over the objections of both Rainbow MWD and Fallbrook PUD. While it would have been
preferable for both districts to reach an agreement on issues, unanimity is not necessary.
Therefore, LAFCO will exercise its statutory authority that may resolve the issues by approving,
disapproving, or modifying the proposed reorganization that was initiated by the Fallbrook PUD.
LAFCO staff will continue to keep the advisory committee updated about this challenging

jurisdictional reorganization proposal.
%uq W\/

Respectfully Submitte

MICHAEL D. OTT HARRY EHRLICH

Executive Officer Local Governmental Consultant
MDO:ra

Attachments

(1) Rainbow MWD correspondence, January 29, 2015
(2) Fallbrook PUD correspondence, February 4, 2015
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January 29, 2015

Mr. Michael Ott

Executive Director

San Diego Local Agency Formation Commission
9335 Hazard Way, Suite 200

San Diego, Ca 92123

Subject: Fallbrook Public Utility District (FPUD) Reorganization Application
Dear Mike:

In your letter dated January 15, 2015, you proposed an alternative governance
scenario to the system proposed in the FPUD application to dissolve Rainbow
Municipal Water District (RMWD). Specifically, your proposal was to expand the
number of board members elected by division from four to six and keep three
additional members to be elected at-large. Another option was to have five divisional
and four at-large seats. In both scenarios, the board would consist of nine members,
at least initially.

As requested, both our Ad Hoc Committee dedicated to this topic as well as our full
Board of Directors have considered this proposal, with the latter considering the
proposal at the regular board meeting on January 27, 2015.

As you are aware, RMWD agrees that the two agencies could save money for our
ratepayers by working together. The development of the JPA is proof of this and the
RMWD Board has historically been, and continues to be very supportive of the
process. The concerns about FPUD’s use of at-large elections remains the primary
objection of the RMWD Board to the FPUD application. | have attached the minutes
of the February 5, 2014 meeting of the JPA Board; these minutes clearly show a
divide between the agencies related to the governance issue. The minutes also show
that the RMWD delegation to this joint board made a motion to continue the JPA for
two more years so that the two agencies could work on resolving the governance
issue, but the FPUD delegation voted the motion down. This provocative act by the
FPUD delegates set into motion a chain of events that culminated in the withdrawal of
RMWD from the JPA in accordance with the contractual terms established for this
situation.

Our Board was very hopeful that the series of face-to-face discussions requested by
the LAFCO Special District Advisory Committee would lead to some meaningful
discussions about governance and the role of LAFCO in ensuring the efficient

3707 Old Highway 395 - Fallbrook, CA 92028
(760) 728-1178 » Fax (760) 728-2575 « www.rainbowmwd.com



Mike Oft

San Diego LAFCO
January 29, 2015
Page 2

provision of government services. We had hoped that we could find solutions that did
not include the at-large election systems used by FPUD. Regrettably, by simply
increasing the number of board members so that a greater number could be elected
by division and not removing the at-large component, this proposal has failed to cure
the primary defect of the proposal. We were disappointed that the discussions
focused on trying to fix the issue by retaining at-large elections without considering
other options.

The RMWD Board was unanimous in its objection to your proposal and any future
proposals that include at-large components to a successor agency’s governance
systems. This objection was not arrived at lightly — it was given serious consideration
and was reached based on the following reasons:

- At-large elections systems have frequently been challenged under the
California Voting Rights Act, and have been found to be illegal in each of the
challenged instances. It has clearly been shown, time and time again, that at-
large methods of election result in voter dilution and racially polarized voting; an
at-large governance structure (even if only partially at-large) will affect the
rights and privileges of members of Fallbrook and Rainbow’s protected classes.
LAFCO would be putting itself into a precarious legal situation should it proceed
with approving a reorganization that includes an illegal governance scheme.

- The at-large election system will be injurious to RMWD ratepayers since the
population of FPUD is so much larger than RMWD and there are long standing
entrenched political power bases that virtually guarantee that the combined
board wili be dominated by the FPUD power base.

During our meeting on January 12, 2015, RMWD offered several alternatives that
could achieve the same noble goals of cost savings without sacrificing the voting
rights of RMWD ratepayers. Two of these alternatives are:

1) Reorganize the two agencies as a Municipal Water District (“MWD”) with a
board consisting of seven seats elected by division. An MWD has all of the
latent powers needed to provide all of the services that the two agencies
currently provide. Furthermore, as you know, MWD'’s are pervasive
throughout San Diego County, whereas FPUD is the only Public Utility District
in the County. An MWD structure would therefore be a more compatible
governance structure with the other water agencies in San Diego County which
would streamline any potential future consolidation efforts.

2) Begin a process to reconstitute the JPA and leave the two Districts as separate
governing bodies but streamline operations through functional (but not political)
consolidations. We can achieve and enjoy similar cost-savings to those
reached by the former JPA. Remember that RMWD supported extending the
JPA while FPUD voted against it.



Mike Oft

San Diego LAFCO
January 29, 2015
Page 3

At our meeting on January 12, 2015, Mr. McDougal, president of the FPUD Board,
rejected any notion of re-forming as an MWD. He indicated that PUDs have
significantly broader latent powers than MWDs and that FPUD wanted to preserve
those powers. We indicated that MWDs have all the requisite powers to manage
water and wastewater and also are endowed with much broader powers to manage
groundwater resources. Groundwater resources in North San Diego County will be
an integral part of both of our efforts to reduce demands for imported water; therefore
we feel that an MWD is an ideal governmental structure for water and wastewater
services for the combined agency.

During the meeting we inquired why FPUD needed to preserve these powers, Mr.
McDougal indicated that FPUD felt that the County of San Diego was not serving the
Fallbrook Village area in the manner in which they felt was appropriate. He indicated
that FPUD could envision providing a wide variety of other services such as making
improvements to the roads and medians in the area and that they would need the
latent powers of a PUD to make this possible. He went on to say that in his opinion,
the residents of RMWD should help pay for these sorts of projects because they drive
into Fallbrook. Most of our geographic area is closer to Vista, Escondido, or even
Temecula. Respectfully, Mr. McDougal’s concept that RMWD ratepayers should pay
to improve the Fallbrook Village area is preposterous.

| must admit that we were shocked by this series of statements about the FPUD
Board’s plans for Fallbrook’s future. RMWD has been operating under the idea that
we are trying to serve our water and wastewater customers as best and as efficiently
as possible. It appears that the FPUD Board has had some other ideas all along and
this could explain why maintaining the JPA was not enough for them.

Throughout this process RMWD has held fast to our commitment to serve the water
and wastewater needs of our ratepayers. From day one, our discussions with FPUD
were focused on these specific services that both of our agencies provide. As the
discussion about governance resulted in an impasse because of the voting rights
structure of FPUD, we never could quite figure out why FPUD wanted to hold onto the
PUD structure to provide water and wastewater services when an MWD is fully
empowered to handle this task.

What this meeting revealed is that FPUD true goal is not saving either of our
ratepayers’ money through improvements in the efficient delivery of water and
wastewater services. Through Mr. McDougal’s admission at the meeting, and in other
discussions with FPUD Board members since, it has become clear that FPUD's true
goal is to expand their boundaries to access a larger pool of ratepayers and taxpayers
so that they can increase the scope and taxing authority of government in the area.



Mike Oft

San Diego LAFCO
January 29, 2015
Page 4

In closing, | want to reiterate the unanimous objection of the Rainbow Board of
Directors to any form of an at-large election system. The RMWD Board also would
like to ensure that LAFCO and its Commissioners are fully aware of FPUD’s actual
intent in this reorganization because it has been demonstrated through their actions
that it is not about the efficient provisions of water and wastewater services.

Sincerely,

RAINBOW MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT

%\,._.\Y\

Dennis Sanford
RMWD Board President

Enclosure: Minutes of February 5, 2014 NCJPA Meeting

cc:.  Bill Pellman, Special Counsel
Greg Moser, Adriana Ochoa, General Counsel
Kim Thorner, Chairperson, LAFCO Special District Advisory Committee
Members of the LAFCO Special District Advisory Committee



6

aﬁj_rook_ ublic
Utility District Attachment (2)

February 4, 2015

990 East Mission Road
P.0.Box 2290
S brook, canfornia Mr. Michael D. Ott
Executive Officer
Fax (760) 728-5943 9335 Hazard Way, Suite 200
San Diego, California 92123
Board of Directors: Subject: Reply to Sanford Letter of January 29, 2015 re: Fallbrook Public
Utility District (FPUD) Reorganization Application
Milt Davies
Al Gebhart Dear Mr. Ott:
Bert Hayden
Don McDougal Thank you and Harry Ehrlich for facilitating settlement discussions
Charley Wolk yesterday between FPUD and Rainbow representatives. While the
meeting did not result in a clear path forward for the Rainbow board to
Staff: join in FPUD’s reorganization application, it did allow for a “clearing of

the air” concerning representations made by Rainbow’s Board President

Brian J. Brady Dennis Sanford in his January 29 Jetter to you (attached).

General Manager .
Following are excerpts from Mr. Sanford’s letter and our responses

Jack Bebee to them:

Assistant General

Manager 1. “As you are aware, RMWD agrees that the two agencies could
save money for our ratepayers by working together. The development of

Marcie Eilers the JPA is proof of this and the RMWD Board has historically been, and

Admin Services Manager continues to be very supportive of the process....”

Robert H. James Response. We applaud the Rainbow Board’s continued

Legal Counsel recognition of the economic benefits of a district merger to all

Mary Lou Boultinghouse ratepayers.

Board Secretary

2. “I have attached the minutes of the February 5, 2014 meeting
of the JPA Board; these minutes clearly show a divide between the
agencies related to the governance issue. The minutes also show that the
RMWD delegation to this joint board made a motion to continue the JPA
for two more years so that the two agencies could work on resolving the
governance issue, but the FPUD delegation voted the motion down. This
provocative act by the FPUD delegates set into motion a chain of events
that culminated in the withdrawal of RMWD from the JPA in accordance
with the contractual terms established for this situation....”
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Response. The actual process at the February S, 2014 JPA board meeting was as
follows:

* Rainbow representatives offered a motion to lock-in a two-year extension of
the JPA.

¢ Fallbrook representatives indicated the motion was unnecessary because the
JPA automatically renews every April 5.

e The motion was defeated 4-3.

The action was largely procedural and in no way indicated FPUD’s lack of
commitment to the JPA. However, Rainbow did vote to terminate their participation in the
JPA three weeks later...a very provocative move, prompting FPUD’s subsequent request to
LAFCO.

3. “It has clearly been shown, time and time again, that at-large methods of election
result in voter dilution and racially polarized voting; an at-large governance structure (even if
only partially at-large) will affect the rights and privileges of members of Fallbrook and
Rainbow’s protected classes....”

Response. In spite of numerous requests, Rainbow has yet to offer any credible
evidence that blended divisional/at-large voting systems (especially when the majority of
seats are by division) result in “voter dilution and racially polarized voting.”

4. “The at-large election system will be injurious to RMWD ratepayers since the
population of FPUD is so much larger than RMWD and there are long standing entrenched
political power bases that virtually guarantee that the combined board will be dominated by the
FPUD power base....”

Response. FPUD registered voters number about 15,000 and Rainbow’s between
12-13,000. Based upon planned residential developments in the Rainbow service territory,
over the next one or two election cycles the number of registered voters in Rainbow will
exceed those in FPUD. Never the less, Rainbow’s public relations consultants continue to
develop imaginary terms, such as “political power bases.”

5. “Reorganize the two agencies as a Municipal Water District (“MWD”) with a board
consisting of seven seats elected by division. An MWD has all of the latent powers needed to
provide all of the services that the two agencies currently provide....”

Response. The North County Joint Powers Authority Board (including a majority
of the Rainbow Board) voted unanimously that the merged agency would be under Public
Utility District law. The recommendation to the JPA board was made by Rainbow’s own
general counsel.
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6. “Begin a process to reconstitute the JPA and leave the two Districts as separate
governing bodies but streamline operations through functional (but not political) consolidations.
We can achieve and enjoy similar cost-savings to those reached by the former JPA. Remember
that RMWD supported extending the JPA while FPUD voted against it....”

Response. Rainbow initiated the termination of the North County JPA, not FPUD.
The benefits of merged districts have already been demonstrated by the 2013 JPA
operations. Little additional information would be derived from re-constituting the JPA.

7. “We indicated that MWDs have all the requisite powers to manage water and
wastewater and also are endowed with much broader powers to manage groundwater
resources....”

Response. Public utility districts, as well as many other local water supply agencies,
all have the statutory authority to develop groundwater management programs. All such
agencies derive their authority from AB 3030 (1992).

8. (a) “Mr. McDougal’s [FPUD Board President] concept that RMWD ratepayers
should pay to improve the Fallbrook Village area is preposterous.

(b) It appears that the FPUD Board has had some other ideas all along and this could
explain why maintaining the JPA was not enough for them.

(c) ... we never could quite figure out why FPUD wanted to hold onto the PUD
structure to provide water and wastewater services when an MWD is fully empowered to handle
this task.

(d) What this meeting revealed is that FPUD true goal is not saving either of our
ratepayers’ money through improvements in the efficient delivery of water and wastewater
services. It has become clear that FPUD’s true goal is to expand their boundaries to access a
larger pool of ratepayers and taxpayers so that they can increase the scope and taxing authority of
government in the area.

(¢) The RMWD Board also would like to ensure that LAFCO and its Commissioners
are fully aware of FPUD’s actual intent in this reorganization because it has been demonstrated
through their actions that it is not about the efficient provisions of water and wastewater
services....”

Response. The most troubling passages in Mr. Sanford’s letter are the above series
of remarks, implying that FPUD has a hidden motive for advancing its merger proposal
with Rainbow. That motive being the ability to “increase the scope and taxing authority of
government.”
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There is one problem with Mr. Sanford’s narrative. The purported conversation at
the January 12" meeting never took place (as confirmed by LAFCO staff).

When asked in yesterday’s meeting why Mr. Sanford chose to make these false and
misleading statements, Mr. Kennedy, Rainbow’s general manager, confirmed that these

remarks represented Rainbow’s new public relations strategy of “going negative.”

FPUD appreciates the continued work of the LAFCO staff as they evaluate the merits of
our reorganization proposal.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Brady, Ed.D., P.E.
General Manager

Attachment (1)
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